PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING
AUGUST 16, 2016
1. CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 

Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. ROLL CALL:

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Robert Rose

Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Patricia Treharne

A quorum was affirmed.

MEMBERS ABSENT:

None.

STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief

Admin Assistant, Mindy Mohler
Captain, Josh Tope


Engineer, Devon Liggett

Firefighter, Casey Welsch

Firefighter, Bennie Pospishel

Firefighter, Matt Burns



VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
None.

PUBLIC PRESENT:


Steve Bowyer



Sue Drinen



Len Friedlund

Bob Timberman

3. ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
None.
4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  JULY 19, 2016
Chairman Drinen asked the board if they had any corrections to the minutes. Member Rose corrected the word budgeted to budget on the first page, third paragraph. There were no other corrections. The minutes were accepted as corrected. 
5. CORRESPONDENCE:

None.
6. FINANCIAL REPORTS: 
Chief Welsch explained that Foxboro Ranch paid their full contracted amount for the year so it is showing as 93% paid year to date in that category. Chief Welsch went on to explain that under Operations in the Summer Over Time category and each of the affiliated payroll deductions are high due to the time of year and the Bear Jaw Crew working their current high volume season. He pointed out that the Bear Jaw Crew were also paid out their annual uniform allowance as well as Admin Assistant Mohler was reimbursed for purchasing her new work uniforms. 
7. OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  JULY 2016:
Member Treharne inquired about the $15.92 received in ambulance reimbursement and it being so low. Chief Welsch explained that we have billed out $37,623.70 and at that point in time that was all that was received. There was no further discussion on the report. See report for actual figures.
B.  Monthly Run Log Comparison Report: JULY 2016:
There was no discussion on the Monthly Run Log Comparison Report. See report for actual figures.
8. CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue
Discussion ensued on how busy the Bear Jaw Crew has been and Chief Welsch reported that they were currently in Idaho.
Chief Welsch explained that there was a fatality due to slick roads and unsafe highway speeds. The accident resulted in a rollover.  

B. UPDATE ON LEGISLATIVE ISSUES:

Chief Welsch said that legislature is currently focusing on the upcoming elections.
C. AFDA UPDATE: 
Chief Welsch reported that he currently has no update on AFDA and that he tries to forward any emails he receives to the Board immediately to keep them up to date. 
D. COMMUNICATION:

Firefighter Burns reported that he fixed a patch cable on Mormon Mountain that is now allowing for better communication reception. He continued telling the Board that anything to do with the South side is currently up to the FCC and getting licensed and also working on restructuring the current license. Chief Welsch explained that he formed a new section under Communications that is being headed up by Firefighter Doak and assisted by Firefighter Burns. They will be working that section together to cover radio, telecommunications, internet and satellite connections. Firefighter Doak and Firefighter Burns created a one, three and five year strategic plan to upgrade all technology in order to help us keep connected to the outside world. This would include upgrading regular and civilian radio bands, broad band coverage and possibly satellite communications. 
E. Annexation Project Update:

Chief Welsch explained that Engineer Day created a listing of all the property owners in Newman Park and he will be getting a letter explaining the annexation process mailed out to them soon in hopes of them coming on board. He states that it is not a huge increase in income for us, but there are new structurers being built and the south end of the property is moving into a more commercial aspect which will increase the total income over time. This year’s figures show a total of $1600 for income which should be higher next year. Chief Welsch also told the Board that he spoke to a property owner in Foxboro Ranch who is very interested in being annexed in when that option becomes available. 
9. RESOLUTION 2016-03 PIFER PROPERTY ANNEXATION:
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to pass Resolution 2016-03 Pifer Property Annexation.
Member Timberman moved and Member Barnes seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

10. RESOLUTION 2016-04 CALL FOR ELECTION: 
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to pass Resolution 2016-04 Call for Election. Member Treharne moved and Member Rose seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

11. RESOLUTION 2016-05 ANNEXATION OF FOXBORO RANCH ESTATES PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION PROPERTY:
 Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to adopt Resolution 2016-05 Annexation of Foxboro Ranch Estates Property Owners Association Property. Member Rose moved and Member Treharne seconded. Chief Welsch explained that this was only for the common areas which will make all the private property areas contiguous. He states that the current total value of those common areas are around $500, but this will allow us to contract with each of the individual owners in the Foxboro Ranch Estates.  There were no further comments or questions. Motion passed unanimously. 

12. SB1244 – FIRE DISTRICT TAX RATE CAP PROJECT:

Chief Welsch apologized for getting Proposition 408 out to the Board later than planned. Chief Welsch asked for this item to be removed from further meetings unless the Board or community members had any discussion on the item. All Board Members agreed to pull this item off any future agenda’s unless discussion needed to take place. 

13. ACTION ITEMS:

Communication.
14. FUTURE AGENDA TOPICS:

None. 

15. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:
Len Friedlund stated that he will be holding his Community Watch meeting at 6:30 p.m. the following evening if anyone wanted to attend. He did say that there might be some prescribed burns around Munds Park sometime this winter, but would have more information after the meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:19 P.M.

NEXT MEETING:
SEPTEMBER 20, 2016 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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